The First Unitarian Church of St. Louis

5007 Waterman Blvd., St. Louis, Missouri

Monthly Meeting of the Board of Trustees
September 11, 2018
Erin Milligan appeared by phone – Andrea Berin, Joel Minor and Molly Oksner were absent. 
6:35 PM
Call to Order/Certification of Quorum: President

· Ingathering: Reading and signing of covenant and welcome of new members

· Gary gave the opening words at 6:40pm. 


· Agenda Review & Update: President


· Appointment of a Process Observer/Participant
· A process observer was identified
· Recognition of Any Guests – Larry Dusenbery from the Ministerial Search Committee
· Report on Search committee status
· John Knoll has resigned from the Search Committee
· Team is meeting weekly for at least two hours, and have done so for the past few months. Some are meeting more frequently. The team has prepared a survey and are asking that everyone take it. They’ve created focus groups, plan is to collect information over the next 5 weeks, allows people to be together to discuss questions, issues, and take an exercise together. Survey will go on for 4 more weeks. The other big piece is collecting all the information that needs to be provided to prospective ministers. Much of this is historical information. Deadline for providing information to the UUA is November 20. Larry is encouraging the Board and Council to look at the website and make sure that it’s up to date. They’re working closely with Keith Kron in the Transitions Office with the UUA. Amy Shaw is our coach from the Midwestern Region, and is working closely with the Search Committee. Some of this has to do with the issue of John Knoll stepping down, and whether he needs to be replaced – ensure that the team has a balanced look. Keith Kron will be here October 20-21 for a workshop, he will be doing the sermon on Sunday, 10/21. It will surround preparing ourselves for the upcoming transition, diversity aspects, gender, race, disability, etc. Openness to candidates in different groups. Kathy is encouraging everyone to put in on their calendars and plan to be there and participate. 
· The Board needs to review a Contract Template and finalize it. All items in the Contract have been budgeted. 
· The Board needs a Negotiating Committee to work with a single candidate on any specific terms that need to be adapted. 
· Goal would be to have this group and Contract approved by the October meeting, or at the beginning of November. 
· This Contract was discussed from a budgetary perspective; this will be discussed in October and finalized in November.
· Larry has heard that there are approximately 95 ministers that are looking for settled minister positions. 
· Approximately 30 churches are looking for a settled minister.
· Larry asked that the Board and Council attend focus group meetings.
· Margaret suggested that the packets provided to prospective ministers reveal the information we’re collecting in the surveys, along with a information promoting and describing ourselves as a church congregation. 
· Margaret announced that the Transition Team will be assisting with the Search Team’s Focus Groups, and assisting with the development and articulation of our mission statement gets embodied in the work of our church – that this is the best work for the Transition Team to work on this year. Margaret will send me a blurb to put in the minutes about this. 
· Gary announced that he, Charlie and Lynn will be meeting this week to further this purpose.
· Consent Agenda





· Review and approval of minutes from June and July
· June Minutes under Lynn’s Report – “running” should be changed to “who’s renting the building.” 
· With that change, motion to approve both month’s minutes – approved. 
· Acceptance of reports from Officers and Program Council Chair 
· Charlie – Since June the Council has not met, but they have a few ideas for the fall. Workshops on homelessness and affordable housing, items that Charlie’s discussed before. 
· Treasurer’s Report from Kathy Wilke – Discussion of the Treasurer’s Report, this report shows a change in how we recognize the money, not a change in how the money flows in. Lynn indicated that pre-paid pledges may have been higher last year due to a change in tax laws, we may not be able to expect that going forward. Finance committee decided that they wanted to separate the General Fund from the Endowment Fund, Kathy wanted to point this out in her report so that it’s clear. Endowment is doing quite well. 
· Motion to approve – approved. 
· Kathy Wilke suggested an open forum after church for anyone who wants to learn more about church finances. 
· Kathy Wire asked for a differentiation in finance reports in how we’re spending money on the building – expected expenses versus surprises. 
· Acceptance of report from Religious Educator/Administrator
· Lynn sent out her report. 
· Motion to approve – approved. 
· Acceptance of Minister’s report
· Gary sent out his report. Gary noted that this is an outline. First candidate withdrew, working with the second candidate now. Worship committee is starting with Norma Vogelweid as the new chair of the Worship Committee. Gary will also be working with the Search Committee. Gary is meeting with John Knoll tomorrow night, who has also stepped down from the Worship Committee. Gary, Lynn and Charlie will be meeting this week. 
· Motion to approve the Minister’s Report – approved. 
· Gary will follow up with the issue of ushers. 
· Follow up on old business: 
· Projects for 3-6 month term:  
· Nominating/Leadership Development
· Tiffany Sewell will be working on Leadership Development. She will have two roundtables about leadership in the church, the other issue will address why we have trouble getting and keeping leaders in the church. 
· The first meeting will be October 28, 2018.
· Disruptive Person Policy/Peace Building

· Molly will be working on this, as well as what the Peace Building Team will look like moving forward. We will progress with this in October or November.
· New Business

· Discuss staff issues

· Ben Rosenweig will be coming on board as Religious Educator. 
· Charlie Kindleberger outline for discussion 
· Charlie created an outline for us, after the Board Retreat. 
· Goal is to support a successful search, qualities and characteristics of the type of minister we’d like. 
· Suggestion to alert Search Committee to new ministers or graduates who would be a good fit. UUA is open to the idea of us approaching specific people, but this is the work of the Search Committee. 
· Charlie noted that the long range plan will require the Board to call out names about who will look at each part of the plan. Kathy Wire noted that some of this is the work of the Board, some is the work of the Council. 
· Kathy noted that coming out of the Retreat, the Board needs to offer assistance to the Membership and Engagement Cluster, growing the whole component. 
· Gary would like to increase the percentage of congregants contributing to the church. Tiffany Sewell’s Leadership/ Nomination work will address this. 
· Charlie plans to develop specific goals for Committees. 
· Retreat follow up (see President’s report)
· Board Meetings need to be broadcasted so that congregants can attend meetings
· Providing more information on the E-News in actions we’ve taken, announcements from the Church Council
· At meetings, we need to determine if an issue really belongs with the Council.
· Board and Council need to work together in guiding the church as to mission and vision. 
· We need to evaluate ourselves on how we’re moving the church, Council will do the same thing. 
· Auction – All Board members are asked to bring an appetizer and to contribute to a Board Silent Auction Item. Action Item – work on an idea for the Board’s contribution, we will discuss via email. 

· Action Items Before the Board: President
· Discuss dates for October and November meetings
· Kathy has conflicts with both of these meetings, can make one or the other – Kathy will send out a Doodle Poll. 
· President’s Report 
· Board Process: President


· Review any decisions made by vote and consensus. Decide who needs to be informed directly of the decisions and what items need to be reported to the congregation.
· Kathy reminded us about a series of Webinars from the Mid-America group for those that are interested in leaderships. Kathy encouraged those interested to register on the Mid-America website. She using the website as a resource. 
· Kathy discussed an increase in staff salaries, Kathy has asked for a report, and it will be discussed further at the next Board meeting. 
· Process Observer Comments: 
8:00
Closing Words – Kathy gave the closing words, from Reverend Linda White, Peoria, IL. 


Adjournment - Next meeting TBD  – October 2018 
Jacy reminded everyone about the Coffee House this Friday. 


